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Summary of the meeting of November 17, 2009

The Chair, Counselor Pierre Giroux, Alternate Representative of Canada to the OAS, called the Working Group meeting to order and submitted the order of business, document CAAP/GT/RVPP-9/09, for consideration.  The order of business was adopted without amendments.

1. Report on the status of the Compendium of Mandates (CP/CAAP-3030/09)
The Chair offered the floor to Mrs. Lili Romero, from the Department of Planning and Evaluation to inform the Working Group on the status revised version of the compendium of mandates, which, as agreed during the previous meeting of the Working Group, would be revised to identify the mandates that had been completed and that did not imply costs to the Organization.  The Secretariat informed delegations that the Compendium of Mandates was already available in English, and that it had circulated to all delegations. Furthermore, Mrs. Romero indicated that the identification of the active and inactive mandates was done as a parallel exercise, taking from the compendium the mandates that did not imply a cost to the General Secretariat and/or mandates that had been either fulfilled or superseded by another mandate.  Finally, Mrs. Romero indicated that the first three pillars (Democracy and Governance, Human Rights and Integral Development) had already been distributed (as documents CAAP/GT/RVPP-10/09 corr.1, CAAP/GT/RVPP-10/09 corr.1 add. 2 and CAAP/GT/RVPP-10/09 corr.1 add. 2 respectively). The Secretariat indicated that the documents for the remaining sub-pillars would be distributed over the course of the week. 
The delegation of Mexico inquired about the consistency of the information presented, as the numbers of mandates vary in the different documents that have been distributed as well as in the distribution of mandates by pillars and sub-pillars. The Secretariat indicated that one possible explanation for this is that in the original document the mandates from the special sessions of the General Assembly in 2009 had not yet been incorporated, and that this will change again because the mandates from the 2009 regular session of the General Assembly will be shortly incorporated into the system. In addition, Mrs. Romero indicated that another possible explanation for the difference between the numbers in the pillars and sub-pillars is that the first task was for the area to load the pillars and assign mandates to these pillars and since this first task was completed, the process has evolved and now mandates are being assigned to sub-pillars. It may be that the task of assigning mandates has not been yet completed, so there might be discrepancies in the number of mandates in the pillars and corresponding sub-pillars because a mandate that has been assigned to a pillar might still not be assigned to its respective sub-pillar. 

The Chair indicated that the Secretariat is producing working documents while further work is being done internally in the system, and assured that the final document that will be distributed will be a revised version without these discrepancies. 

To finalize this item, the Chair presented the document entitled “Resources by pillar and sub-pillars” which circulated with classification CAAP/GT/RVPP-7/09. The Chair indicated that this document will serve as the basis for the priority-setting exercise. 

2. Discussion of the proposed Priority Setting Process (CAAP/GT/RVPP-3/09 add.1 rev.2)

The Chair delivered a power point presentation with a detailed explanation on the priority-setting process, as well as the templates to be used for this exercise. The presentation demonstrated delegations the use of the points system and the templates to attribute points to each of the sub-pillars based on the questionnaire. These points are then transferred to a main template which will indicate the final point attribution per sub-pillar. 

The delegation of Colombia suggested that each of the Committees review its mandates included in the compendium and in the documents with the active and inactive mandates so as to assure that the information provided is consistent with the work of each of the Committees. The delegate also suggested the possibility of having joint meetings of the CAAP and other Committees to present this process so that all of the employees of the Permanent Missions to the Organization are equally and duly informed of the process.   To this suggestion, the Chair proposed that we undertake a parallel exercise to continue with the proposed methodology, and in parallel inform the other Committees of the Organization of this exercise. A separate proposal was raised for the Chair to present to each Committee this proposed process of priority-setting, this keeping al representatives informed of the process.  In addition, a request was made for the Chair to meet with the secretaries of the different Committees to keep them also appropriately informed.  In addition, a request was made from delegations to present another report to the Permanent Council on the progress of the work of this Working Group in the priority-setting process. 
Some delegations requested that a practical exercise be done in one of the meetings of the Working Groups so that delegates can familiarize themselves with the process and with the templates that have been developed for the attribution of points.  
The Chair summarized the proposals and comments made by delegations in the following points: 1) to distribute a clean version of the Compendium of Mandates, which will include all mandates that are considered to be active and cost generating, so that it can be looked in detail by the delegations; 2) to prepare material to undertake a practical exercise of this process during the following days; 3) to provide a new revision of the priority-setting document to introduce the request to present to and consult with the different Committees; 4) to provide delegations with a revised calendar of the discussions and possible Committee meetings to present this process; and 5) to present a report on the progress of the work to the Permanent Council. 
3. Other business

There being no comments, the meeting was adjourned.
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